City of Mississauga M

Agenda MISSISSaUGa

ADDITIONAL AGENDA
General Committee

Date: May 12, 2021

Time: 9:30 AM

Location: Online Video Conference

Members

Mayor Bonnie Crombie

Councillor Stephen Dasko Ward 1
Councillor Karen Ras Ward 2
Councillor Chris Fonseca Ward 3
Councillor John Kovac Ward 4
Councillor Carolyn Parrish Ward 5 (CHAIR)
Councillor Ron Starr Ward 6
Councillor Dipika Damerla Ward 7
Councillor Matt Mahoney Ward 8
Councillor Pat Saito Ward 9
Councillor Sue McFadden Ward 10
Councillor George Carlson Ward 11

Participate Virtually and/or via Telephone

Advance registration is required to participate and/or make a comment in the virtual meeting. Questions for
Public Question Period are required to be provided to Clerk’s staff at least 24 hours in an advance of the
meeting. Any materials you wish to show the Committee during your presentation must be provided as an
attachment to the email. Links to cloud services will not be accepted. Comments submitted will be
considered as public information and entered into public record.

To register, please email dayna.obaseki@mississauga.ca and for Residents without access to the internet
via computer, smartphone or tablet, can register by calling Dayna Obaseki at 905-615-3200 ext. 5425 no
later than Monday, May 10, 2021 before 4:00PM. You will be provided with directions on how to participate
from Clerks' staff.

Contact

Dayna Obaseki, Legislative Coordinator, Legislative Services
905-615-3200 ext. 5425
Email:_dayna.obaseki@mississauga.ca

Find it Online
http://www.mississauga.ca/portal/cityhall/generalcommittee
Meetings of Council streamed live and archived at Mississauga.ca/videos



mailto:dayna.obaseki@mississauga.ca
http://www.mississauga.ca/portal/cityhall/generalcommittee
https://www.mississauga.ca/council/council-activities/council-and-committee-videos/
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5. DEPUTATIONS

*5.3. Item 9.3 - Margaret Dunn, Resident

*15. CORRESPONDENCE

*15.1. An letter dated Monday, May 10, 2021 from Jim Holmes, President, Mississauga Sports
Council supporting the Olympic Pool Project
Item 5.1

*15.2. An letter dated Monday, May 10, 2021 from Ellen McGregor, CEO, Fielding Environmental

regarding RioTrin Properties LPAT decision
Item 14.1
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ississauga Sports Council
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MISSISSAUGA SPORTS COUNCIL

Dedicated to the promotion and development of sports in Mississauga

May 10, 2021
Dear Mayor Crombie and City Council,

Re: MSC support of MSSAC’s Request for City Council to direct staff to evaluate their 50m pool
proposal and provide a corporate report back to Council with recommendations by Sept. 2021.

Sport and recreation are key building blocks in the development of physical and mental health. From
the early benefits of emotional and physical literacy, sport builds capacity and unites our community
by engaging youth, families, and neighbours; sport promotes inclusion, by enabling the advancement
and celebration of diversity in ethnicity, age, ability, and gender; sport teaches life skills (including -
discipline, teamwork, goal setting, confidence, resiliency); sport provides significant economic
benefits through jobs, volunteering, event hosting and tourism; sport raises profile, and builds
community collaboration and civic pride.

Mississauga is a city that can be proud of its neighbourhoods and the community centres and 25m
pools that are a launch pad for our citizens to connect and stay safe, healthy, and active for life. From
lifesaving “learn to swim” programs and training for youth as lifeguards (for many, their first jobs);
through diverse opportunities for the community to enjoy recreational aquatic benefits, lane swims,
competitions, aquafit programs for older adults, etc. - our 25m community pools have a significant
impact on the engagement of residents and development of sport in our city.

We’re proud to have 10 members of the Mississauga Sports Hall of Fame related to aquatics, from
swimming, synchro swimming to masters swimming. Over the years MSC has presented over 30
aquatic recognition awards to our swimmers, coaches, officials, and sport builders including
volunteers, high school athletes, female & male amateur competitors, national record setters,
Olympians, and masters, world record setting, swimmers. A legacy to be proud of. These exceptional
accomplishments started in our 25m pools — but for those striving to reach their full potential, to train
at a high-performance level, they had to leave Mississauga to excel in a 50m pool.

With the devastating impact of Covid-19, rebuilding our community is a time for reflection and
foresight. The time is right to evaluate MSSAC’s feasibility study, to engage community members in a
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common goal through - collaboration, dedication, focus, inspiration, and vision. A vision for what our
city can look like as we rebuild. The kind of vision that includes consideration of a 50m multi-purpose
pool as part of its infrastructure and a direction that calls on, and develops, leadership and community

capacity, reforging our great city on a foundation of equity, diversity, and inclusion.

The sport market is one of the largest economic impact drivers for event space; and sport tourism is a
key pillar in attracting visitors to Mississauga. A 50m multi-purpose pool and the ability to host
provincial, national, and international training and competitions, enhances the projected growth related
to sport tourism and the post pandemic return of our economy, putting Mississauga where it belongs,
as a prime destination.

Our sports legacy is remarkable. As we prepare to host the 2022 Ontario Parasport Games and Ontario
Summer Games, lets embrace MSSAC’s leadership and their investment in funding the 50m pool
feasibility study, and work together to gather the facts and momentum that position Mississauga for
sport and economic recovery and development deserving of Canada’s 6™ largest city, deserving of a
sports landscape and legacy that enables current and future generations.

After many decades of deliberating, including for the 2015 Pan Am Games, the opportunity to evaluate
this long-term investment is primed; times have changed and like Celebration Square, a 50m multi-
purpose pool can have a significant contribution to our city’s growth. Imagine the possibilities, as we
rebuild our world-class city and community infrastructure, in a way that engages citizens, celebrates
achievements, fosters health, well-being, socio-economic benefits and Mississauga as a preferred
“GTA West/World Aquatic destination.”

MSC supports MSSAC’s request - that council direct staff to work with them, evaluate their 50m pool
proposal and provide a corporate report back to Council with recommendations by Sept. 2021.

On behalf of the Board of Directors, thank you for your consideration.

Jim Holmes

President
Mississauga Sports Council

Mississauga Sports Council
5500 Rose Cherry Place — Suite 101, Mississauga, ON L4Z 4B6
info@sportsmississauga.org  Phone: 905.267.3536 www.sportsmississauga.org




15.2

FIELDING 3575 Mavis Road, Mississauga, ON, L5C 1T7
T 905-279-5122 F 905-279-9277
ENVIRONMENTAL www.fieldingenvironmental.com
May 10, 2021

Chair and Members of General Committee
City of Mississauga

300 City Centre Drive

Mississauga, Ontario

L5B 3C1

VIA Email — dayna.obaseki@mississauga.ca

Chair and Members of Committee:

Re: Item 14.1 - Litigation or Potential Litigation
RioTrin Properties, 3900-3980 Grand Park Drive, Mississauga
May 12, 2021

| am writing to you on behalf of Fielding Environmental Inc. that was a party to the Local
Planning Appeals Tribunal (LPAT) hearing on this matter.

As Committee is aware, the LPAT over-ruled the decision of the Mississauga Planning &
Development Committee and subsequently City Council on its decision to refuse the
application for an Official Plan Amendment (OPA) and Re-zoning Application (RZ) for the
said property.

Fielding was a party to this application because of our concern about the proximity of a
large high-rise residential condominium project to our property and business operation
which has been a long -standing chemical recycling plant fronting onto Mavis Road.

In reading the decision we are of the view that the members of the LPAT did not fully
understand the gravity of this issue nor take into account the very clear decision of
Mississauga City Council to refuse the applications.

We further believe that there are sufficient errors in the judgement that are subject to
appeal and we would strongly encourage the City of Mississauga to appeal this decision
to the Divisional Court.

This decision is a very bad precedent for residential creep alongside long-standing
industrial/commercial uses and we remain very concerned about the consequences.
As your constituents rely on you to protect their safety, any assault on your efforts to do
so should be swiftly, publicly, and strongly opposed.

Yours truly,

M‘?{%ﬁaym/

Ellen McGregor, CEO
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